
 
April 14, 2025 

Chairman Ted Cruz 
Senate Commerce, Science and Transportation Committee 
167 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Chairman Cruz, 

For years, National Public Radio (NPR), the Public Broadcasting Service (PBS), and the 
Corporation for Public Broadcasting (CPB) have operated with taxpayer funds while failing to 
provide the American public with transparency about how their money is being spent. This lack 
of accountability has gone on long enough, and we believe it is time for Congress to take 
decisive action. 

It goes without saying that we firmly believe, armed with 35 years of irrefutable evidence, that 
NPR and PBS are worthy of defunding and guilty of abusing the privilege of operating on the 
taxpayers’ dime. These entities have, for too long, accepted public funds while failing to uphold 
the very principles of transparency and impartiality they were originally intended to embody. 

The Media Research Center’s position is clear: If NPR and PBS do not commit to a full, 
independent audit of their financial operations, the only reasonable recourse is for Congress to 
repeal the authorizing statute for the Corporation for Public Broadcasting. This audit must be 
conducted by a trusted, independent accounting firm, and its results must be made publicly 
available. There should be no more hiding behind opaque financial practices. 

These entities continue to benefit from taxpayer subsidies while simultaneously spending 
resources lobbying to secure even more taxpayer dollars. The fact that they’ve retained lobbyists 
to influence lawmakers into granting them additional funding demonstrates the need for even 
greater scrutiny. If NPR and PBS have nothing to hide, they should welcome an independent 
audit to prove their commitment to transparency and integrity. If they refuse, the case for 
defunding becomes undeniable. 

It is your responsibility as Congressional leaders to ensure that taxpayer dollars are used 
responsibly and efficiently. Continuing to fund organizations that fail to disclose their financial 
dealings and engage in lobbying to protect their subsidies undermines the trust of the American 
people. No taxpayer should be forced to subsidize entities that operate with such little oversight 
and accountability. 
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We demand that you take immediate action. If NPR, PBS, and CPB do not agree to a fully 
independent audit, then the only course of action left is for Congress to repeal the authorizing 
statute for the Corporation for Public Broadcasting. Continuing to allow these organizations to 
operate without transparency and accountability is an abuse of taxpayer funds, and it’s time for 
that to end. 

Thank you for your attention to this critical matter. We look forward to your leadership in 
ensuring that the American people are no longer forced to bankroll an operation that has long 
outlived its original purpose and has shown a blatant disregard for the financial transparency that 
taxpayers deserve. 

Sincerely, 

Dan Schneider 
Vice President 
Media Research Center 
 
Tim Graham 
Executive Editor, NewsBusters 
Media Research Center 
 
Seth Dillon 
Owner & CEO 
The Babylon Bee 
 
Terry Schilling 
President 
American Principles Project 
 
Ed Corrigan 
President & CEO 
Conservative Partnership Institute 
 
James Taylor 
President & CEO 
The Heartland Institute 
 
Kristen A. Ullman  
President 
Eagle Forum 
 

Mike Gonzalez 
Senior Fellow  
The Heritage Foundation 
Heritage is listed for identification purposes 
only* 
 
Brigitte Gabriel 
Founder & Chairman 
ACT for America 
 
Christie-Lee McNally 
Raven Strategies 
 
Joseph Farah 
Chairman & CEO 
WND News Center 
 
Austin Ruse 
President 
Center for Family and Human Rights 
 
Lori Roman 
Chairman & CEO 
American Constitutional Rights Union 
Action 
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Rod D. Martin 
Founder & CEO 
Martin Capital, Inc. 
 
Steven Ertelt 
Editor 
LifeNews.com 
 
Stefan J. Padfield, JD 
Executive Director 
Free Enterprise Project 
National Center for Public Policy 
Research 
 
Ryan P. Williams 
President 
The Claremont Institute 
 

John-Henry Weston 
co-founder, CEO and editor-in-chief 
Lifesitenews.com 
 
Paul Gessing 
President 
Rio Grande Foundation 
 
James L. Martin 
Founder/Chairman 
60 Plus Association 
 
Saulius “Saul” Anuzis 
President 
American Association of Senior Citizens 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
*Heritage is listed for identification purposes only. The views expressed in this article are the 
author’s own and do not reflect any institutional position for Heritage or its Board of Trustees. 
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